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												FINANCE LICC
		MINUTES FROM THE MEETING HELD ON: 02/03/2016
Present: Philip Severs (PS),, Vic Mottershaw (VM), Robert Dewar (RD), Erica Cook (EC), Antonia Barton (ABa), Vanessa Chettleburgh (VJC), Hillary Hughes (HH) Simon Taylor (ST) Lorna Pettifer (LP), Wendy Kay (WK), Sohil Zokari (SZ), Emma Scoffield (ES), Andrew Browes (ABr)

In attendance: Matt Parkin (MP), Anna Gunn (AG)

		
1	Apologies 
	Apologies were received from: Kathryn Anderson (KA) and Dan Bye (DB)

2	Review of the minutes and actions from the meeting 26/01/2016
The minutes were reviewed HH noted that there was one point of accuracy:
	
 	Matters Arising
Hillary Hughes, Sickness Management - HH noted that the University has a higher than sector average rate of staff sickness. It was agreed by ULT to run a pilot in FD to provide support to staff with certain injuries such as musculoskeletal injuries and mental health problems. There will be greater access for staff to physiotherapy or counselling.  There is also to be additional support for managers when managing sickness, after 4 weeks consideration the staff member will be referred to occupational health and there will be more support for managers and staff around meetings, reviews of sickness and key dates in sickness periods. 

3 	Matters Arising 
	PS welcomed the new staff and management representatives to the LICC. He thanked the outgoing staff reps for their contribution over the last two years. 

4 	Staff Reps Update
	EC advised that she and VM met with the new staff reps to give them a hand over and discusses their experiences being staff reps. 
	LP, AB, SZ and WK noted how beneficial their training was from VJC. PS highlighted this is something we do very well in finance. 
	LP advised the new reps are thinking about the next coffee morning. 

5	Directors Update
	PS advised that recruitment is being discussed buy the ULT and will become key in the next 6 weeks. 
	Action - PS / AB to investigate Tracey Lancaster coming to speak to the LICC in the future.   

	PS gave an overview of the priorities for the LICC over the next year which included:
· The journey to achieving our vision this included maintaining the document library, the services work, which is generating some very good feedback and direction. Staff engagement and leadership engagement, PS noted he is speaking with Danny Hannah about this. 
· The University Strategy will be important and LICC will be involved in the feedback and consultation of the strategy.
· BAU - we must not lose sight of the BAU work whilst we are developing.

	PRG Meetings - PS advised he has been meeting with faculties and directorates to talk about their plans for this year and last year's achievements and challenges. Follow up meeting are to take place with faculties to discuss their plans. 

	P6 - PS noted the impact of FRS 102. There have been no significant movements from P3.

6	Journey to Achieving our Finance Vision.
VJC said that she has completed the stakeholder meetings in relation to Sales Ledger and she has met with Sales Ledger to give her feedback, her report has been written and is with Sales Ledger for their feedback. 

VJC presented the Finance Document Library to the LICC now work has been completed on it and it is live. 

AC advised the action plan now has action owners allocated and work is ongoing currently we have 19 completed actions. AC drew attention to the new Finance Directorate calendar which has key dates throughout the year. There is to be a Managers Engagement Group on 10 March which will be looking at actions and how they can be embedded into teams. The Charity Board has been signed off by the legal team. VJC and AC are meeting to discuss a video strategy for the engagement work. AC noted that the action plan is now on SharePoint where it is being updated by the action owners. 
PS noted that the engagement work is being picked up by the VC in the ULT meetings. 

7	Financial Services Update
	ST advised Financial Accounts have been working hard on FRS102 and international tax returns. 
	SPT are working on a new insurance tender and now the Charles Street and Post Office projects are coming to an end they are assisting on Financial Regulations refinements. Currently SPT have a vacancy for an Interim Head of SPT for 6 months which will drive the team at a strategic level. 
	Purchase Ledger are working with Fran Davies and David Beckett-Smith on their processes and completed the Higher Achiever Award Bursaries which were all individually keyed. 
	MP advised that the e5 upgrade was much larger than last time. MP advised that three out four yearly processes have been completed and went well, he is confident that number four will go well. 

8	Management Accounting Update
	RD advised that P6 went well and there were no significant issues, P3 forecasting accuracy was very good. The PRG meetings have finished and have helped to shape and inform thinking. 
	RD noted that Ross Crossley is going on maternity leave soon. Efe Eruero is to move across to D&S to cover Ros' maternity leave. Mark Townley is working on the recruitment for the HWB cover.
	RD and AB ran through the Management Accounting SharePoint which AB has developed to hold the management accounting models and to enable governance and oversight for control and updating. 

9	AOB
HH noted that there is to be an announcement from HR in relation to pensions which will make an implemented change to contract and will be communicated by email.




 



	Item
	Action
	Responsibility
	Progress

	New Actions

	Guest Speaker
	PS / AB to investigate TL coming to LICC to discuss student recruitment 
	AB / PS
	

	
Ongoing Actions


	Guest Speaker - Pensions 
	PS agreed to speak to Phil Dixon about this.
	PS
	Parked

	Talent Management
	AB to add Talent Management to a forward agenda when the time is appropriate. 
	AB
	Parked

	e5
	ST to take a look at the e5 upgrade
	ST
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